

1

October 21, 2024

The ACTF attended and a gave a presentation at the August 6th Naperville Noon Lions meeting. One concern expressed to the ACTF was the tripping hazard of deteriorated truncated dome panels at crosswalks.



ACTF member Allaina Humphreys prepared a forum in collaboration with the Naperville League of Women Voters: "How Disabled People Vote (It's Not Always Easy)" https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qBO669I3nYQ

And related to accessibility challenges to voters with disabilities, on the 1st day of early voting, all but one of the accessible parking spaces at the Naperville Municipal Center were inaccessible due to parking lot construction.





2

Thanks to Dawn Portner's quick response, the Naperville DPW created temporary parking accessible spaces.



At the August 7th ACD meeting, the ACTF specifically requested that:

"a representative of the ACD work with City staff to verify that all City buildings to be used by the DuPage County and Will County Clerks as voting locations will be fully accessible for persons with disabilities."

ACTF representatives on the City's 2024 International Residential Code Team #2 are waiting to meet with the new TED Group Operations Manager to discuss incorporating visitability into the Naperville building code.

The ACTF attended the October 2nd CART program presentation and is grateful for the work of the City and NFD for the creation of this new City service. When the information about CART is on the NFD's webpage, the ACTF will include it on the Services for Persons with Disabilities webpage.

The ACTF attended the October 16th PZC meeting where the requested zoning entitlements were approved for the Tower Court Residences development.

The ACTF's Accessible Icon Project working group has contacted a representative from the Illinois Secretary of State's office to explore updating the ILSOS's accessible icons.